
Record of Conversation 
 
Call Initiated by:  Debbie Finfrock, Time Solutions (505) 286-6458 
 
Call to:  Regina Wheeler, Los Alamos County Solid Waste Division Manager, (505) 662-8050 
 
Date:  January 23, 2008  ~ 8:45 am 
 
Subject:  Los Alamos County (LAC) landfill closure status 
 
I asked Ms. Wheeler for the current status of the LAC landfill closure.  She replied that seven 
acres had been closed last summer (2007), according to their agreement with the state to 
completely close whatever portions could be closed without interfering with operations.  She also 
said LAC relocated the waste off the southern slope, according to the closure design, in order to 
achieve a 3:1 slope, as required in the New Mexico Solid Waste Regulations.  They were 
previously 2:1 slope there.  I asked how many acres remained to be closed and she said it was a 
46-50 acre site, so whatever is left has an interim cover on it, except for one working pit. 
 
She said the transfer station has been advertised to open in the fall of 2008 and that is on 
schedule.  She said the administration building is 15% complete.  Both the admin bldg. and the 
transfer station are targeted for Leeds Green Building Gold status.  The admin bldg. will have 
solar heat and water. 
 
She said 50% of the waste entering the landfill facility by weight is recycled. 


